
Full Circle April 11th, 2021 Minutes 
Peace Lutheran Church Chapel @10:20 am 

Attendees:  Mary Pasch, Sue Suring, Linda Will, Sandy Nordman and Debra Sanchez 

Devotion: We need someone to do a devotional for May.  Thank you for the wonderful 
devotion Sandy, we will be using some of it at the “Possibli-tea” this month.    
  
Caring card ministry – Thank you Renee for sending out 12 cards in February and 52 cards in 
March which included members on the caring concerns list.   
 
Sewing for Smiles/Walker Bags:  Continuing making a difference and make totebags, dresses 
and walker bags.  
 
New Community Shelter:  We are hoping to volunteer in the future when there it is possible.  
  
Grocery Challenge: We had an awesome turn out for the Grocery Challenge for February to 
April 4th (Easter) with the name changed to “Urgent Community Needs” with a $250.00 
donation from Thrivent (Thank you Mary Pasch), $25.00 cash donation, and over 77 bags 
donated between Pulaski Pantry (31 bags), The Giving Tree (31 bags) and New Community 
Shelter (15 bags) with each facility getting the items that they specifically asked for.  It was 
amazing to see all the generous donations.  Thank you to Mary Pasch, Sue Suring, Linda Will 
and Sandy Nordman for organizing the groceries and delivering them to each facility.    With 
this huge succusses we decided to complete this “Grocery Challenge” twice a year for a 1 ½ to 
2 months period instead of 3 times a year for one month each.    
    
Visiting the shut ins: Valerie Plasky is coordinating this outreach.  
 
Ladies Tea – Virtual Possibli-tea will be on April 24th.   Jennifer Sinkula is coordinating this 
year’s event.  Registration is due by April 16th with recommendation for everyone to personally 
invite a friend and join us on line.   Thank you to Mary Pasch for the $250.00 from Thrivent. 
 
Compassion Sunday will be Sunday April 25th and Val is the Coordinator.  
 
New Ideas – Linda has a speaker from the ADRC (Debra Weisner, Outreach Specialist) that we 
will use at a later date, within 6 months if possible.  We are thinking possibly in September or 
October of 2021.   
 
Next Meeting is May.  Possible on Saturday May 1st at 9:00am or on Sunday May 2nd at 10:20 

am in the Chapel.  See the Church newsletter for the exact time and location.  


